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CALL TO ORDER
Commissioner Carter called the meeting to order at 6:43 PM.

DISCUSSION OF PENDING REFERRALS
The minutes are a summary of the meeting and are not verbatim discussion. A copy of the meeting recording will be provided upon request.

150167—Review of the Tree Ordinance (B)

Commissioner Carter welcomed everyone and explained that the meeting’s goal was to have some suggestions to take to the General Policy Committee for discussion and then to the City Commission for a vote.

Assistant City Manager Fred Murry introduced local developer, John Fleming, who provided a report on possible incentives for developers to preserve trees instead of just paying the mitigation fees when developing a property.  Mr. Murry stated that he and Commissioner Carter had approached Mr. Fleming and asked for his suggestions and ideas on this topic. Mr. Fleming discussed incentives and it was determined that they could only be applied on a case by case basis. The group agreed that a review process should be developed that happens early in the process and looks at the quality of the trees to be removed.

Mr. Fleming also talked about the economic hardship of mitigation and how it is especially difficult for someone developing a small lot, as in the city’s older neighborhoods and on the East side of town.  Some citizens felt that mitigation should be a hardship, as it should be intended to be a disincentive to cutting down trees.  An alternative suggestion was to encourage redevelopment of existing buildings with tax incentives.

There was a general discussion about several topics covered in previous meetings: the value of trees to a community, whether the different mitigation fee for residential development vs. commercial development was fair.  Bob Simons said that in the law, trees belonging on a homestead are more valuable to the landowner than those on an undeveloped property.  When designing a project, developers have more flexibility and can essentially design around some trees, whereas, if a home is already built on a lot, the homeowner/developer is more restricted.  Fewer trees are taken down at residences than for commercial developments, and for all these reasons, the disparity between the commercial and residential mitigation fee is fair.

Micah Lipscomb of Perkins + Will, led a discussion of proposed additional uses of tree mitigation funds.  The list was a combination of citizen ideas from previous meetings and best practices in other communities. The first two items on the list, Urban Forest Ecological Assessment and Urban Forest Management Plan are already happening, but only because of a grant.  Although the survey is something participants agree should happen regularly, it is currently not part of the City’s budget and will not be done again unless we continue to receive grants for surveys or make it part of the budget.  Similarly, Meg Niederhofer felt that the City should pay for a Program Coordinator for tree mitigation funds, and that the fund itself should not pay for that position.  She believes that the funds should only be spent on activities that transform the tree canopy in a positive way.

The group generally agreed that all the proposed uses were valid and added:

· Eradication of invasive plants on Right of Way

· Allow for funds to be reinvested into landowners’ property/support green projects on the developer’s site (e.g., green roof)

· Tree maintenance for property owners who are unable to maintain the tree/tree canopy on his/her property


Fred Murry stated that the list would be forwarded to the City Commission soon, with a request that they refer the more detailed consideration of the details to the Tree Advisory Board, who will report their recommendations to the City Commission’s General Policy Committee for discussion before the City Commission votes on the subject.

Linda Demetropolis provided a very brief update as to the status of the Urban Forest assessment and management plan development.  Data collection has been completed on 112 plots and the complete report is due in March 2017.


ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55pm.




